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County Commissioners 

Carrie Mathes, CFCM, NIGP-CPP, CPPO, C.P.M., Manager II, 
Procurement Division 

Allan Cole, Section Manager, Solid Waste Division 
407-836-6622 

Approval of Amendment No. 3, Contract Y19-l 153 Yard Trash Grinding 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

Approval of Amendment No. 3, Contract Yl9-l 153, Yard Trash Grinding, with Camo 
Farms, Inc. , in the amount of $266,400, for a revised estimated contract amount of 
$2,726,685.90. 

PROCUREMENT 

This amendment will fund services to handle additional quantities of yard trash at the 
landfill. 

FUNDING: 

Funding is available in account number 4410-038-1035-3197. 

APPROVALS: 

The Solid Waste Division concurs with thi s request. 

REMARKS: 

On November 12, 2019, the Board authorized award of Invitation for Bids Yl9-l 153-AV 
to Camo Farms, Inc., in the estimated contract amount of $2,340,900. This contract 
provides beneficial material that is utilized on the landfill for slope stabilization, cover and 
roadways access . As the yard waste delivered to the facility continues to increase, the 
demand for processing is directly impacted. 

Previous contract amendment are as follows : 
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Amendment No. 1: Renewed the contract from December 2, 2022 through December 1, 
2023 with a price escalation of 15.3% for an increase of $119,385.90, 
for a revised estimated contract amount of $2,460,285.90. 

Amendment No. 2: Renewed the contract from December 2, 2023, through December 1, 
2024. 


